Minutes of the Basingstoke & Deane Over 55’s Open Forum Meeting held on Wednesday 12th June 2013.
Present: 212 members attended, as indicated on the Register, with 12 visitors.
1. WELCOME

The Chairman, Graham Finlayson (GF), formally opened the meeting and welcomed all members to the June Open Forum. He hoped that guests would find the session interesting and would become members of the Forum.

GF gave the usual reminder on H&S matters and asked members to turn off mobile phones. Thanks were due to all those who had generously donated so many raffle prizes, with special thanks to the volunteers who kindly sold the tickets, to those members who had set out the chairs and to our volunteers on car parking duty. He said that St John Ambulance were able to provide support for this meeting but he hoped they would not be needed. 

GF went on to remind everyone about the book exchange scheme and if you did not have a book to exchange, a donation would be appreciated. He also gave a reminder that juices would be served at the front of the room, as at the previous meeting, to allow for more seating and to lessen congestion at the back of the room.

GF said that we had, once again used email to send out the documents for the meetings and any member who had not received their documents should let him know so that we could investigate.

Finally, GF apologised for the absence of the first speaker, Joan Sullivan, who was unable to attend due to illness.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Copies of the Minutes of previous meetings were available on the web site www.bdover55sforum.btck.co.uk but members could request copies from the Secretary, Gerald Merritt (GM). GF expressed thanks to Marian Wilson for another informative and interesting Newsletter.
3. MATTERS ARISING
There were no matters arising but GF mentioned the following items:

With regard to the problem of lorries parking on Kingsclere Road, members of the committee had carried out a survey on the number of incidents which had been fed back to the police. Vehicles had been moved on when causing an obstruction and PCSO's were now monitoring the situation.
The Fitness Classes were proving very successful and the next series would commence on 18th July. Anyone interested should give their names to Gerald.

As previously mentioned, the Forum was providing the funding for a permanent hearing loop to be installed in the Carnival Hall. The wiring was all in place and the full system should be available for the next Open Forum in August.

GF went on to mention the Holy Ghost Cemetery and the information that was available on an area of local interest. 
4. CRIME & VANDALISM
The presentation was given by Richard Tozer, Crime Prevention Safety Officer, from B&D Borough Council, not the Police Force, who briefly outlined his personal background as a police officer in the Lake District. His role is to help reduce the level of crime and anti social behaviour. He also deals with fly tipping, litter and dog fouling but cannot issue tickets for these areas. Whilst he cannot issue tickets for parked cars, lorries etc., he can get the message across to the offenders.
Richard explained his work with community groups, schools, neighbourhood watch etc. and that, although you cannot be risk free in life, we do live in a very safe part of the world and the aim is to reduce the level of risk as much as possible.
He went on to outline some "common sense" things to do to reduce risk:

· plan where to park if you go to the shops

· do not take all your credit cards when you go out

· make sure your mobile phone is fully charged and has emergency numbers in store (999 for serious crime, 101 for less serious or a matter of concern)

· prevention is better than cure
The safer neighbourhood team covers 11 priority areas in the town and they get to know the people, give talks in schools, visit day centres, carers groups and PTA's. They also break up gangs of youths, whilst trying to get them to understand that it seems intimidating to others.
Richard went on to talk about distraction thefts in supermarket car parks and at your home. His advice was to take someone with you when shopping as four eyes are better than two. Also, be very wary of any request for help or advice.
If you are at home, use a door chain or look out of the window; if it is someone you do not know, ask to see ID and check with the relevant body or phone 101. Make sure you have sufficient insurance cover and keep a list of valuables. If you are going away, only tell people you can trust.
Q:  Someone came to the door offering to buy gold and silver, was it genuine?
A:  Get the details and call 101.
Q:  If travellers move in, how can we move them on?
A:  There are regulations that cover travellers and the police will move them on but they only set up somewhere else nearby. If you see them setting up, call 101.
Q:  A young man came to the door (ex young offender) selling goods and said he needed sales to earn points to get further education. Is there such a scheme?
A:  He should have a peddlers licence and formal ID. I would not open the door unless I was sure.
5. RETIREMENT LIFESTYLES
The presentation was given by Jenny Pearcy from McCarthy & Stone, retirement developers. She explained they were Britain's largest retirement developer with over 30 years experience and are based in Bournemouth.

Jenny described the two new developments in Basingstoke in Southern Road, offering the choice of two retirement lifestyles, the first being Emma Court. This has 34 one and two bedroom apartments for later living (over 60's) on 125 year lease. It offers:
· Independence in an environment that offers companionship, privacy and security

· Homeowners’ Lounge

· Guest Suite (£20 per night)
· 24 hour security system

· House Manager

·  Works 5 days a week, during office hours

·  Ensures smooth running of the development

·  Go-to person for help and assistance

· Laundry Room
The second development is Lady Susan Court on New Road, with 60 apartments, offering assisted living with all the facilities of Emma Court plus a restaurant providing a 3 course meal for £4, domestic assistance and personal care.
Jenny said they were almost ready to show you around – the build is well underway. The Show complex will be ready to view this month and the first homeowners will be moving into their new home in August 2013. She went on to outline costs:
· Payable monthly

· Includes buildings insurance, communal electricity

· Covers all services including emergency call system, lift, laundry, Estate Management Team and CCTV

· Cleaning of common parts, including all external windows

· Gardening and grounds maintenance

· Maintenance of all services & redecoration of external and internal common parts

· Water and sewage rates
Flexible support services are available at both developments:

· Flexible domestic assistance, e.g. household cleaning, shopping, laundry service
· Lifestyle support, e.g. accompanied visits to doctors, hospital appointments, theatres, museums, evening classes, relatives and friends 
· Flexible personal care, e.g. help with dressing and bathing, medical prompting, etc.
Once you to decide to move, assistance will be available:
· Liaise with solicitors and estate agents

· Arrange packing, removals and a de-cluttering service

· Provide assistance with notifying utilities and other organisations of your change of address

· Arrange handyman service
Plus:

· Estate agent fees PAID

· Legal fees PAID

· Stamp duty PAID

· De-cluttering service PAID

· Packing & removals service PAID

· Energy Performance Certificate PAID

· Handyman service PAID

· Fitted carpets PAID
Free, confidential advice on benefits is available and help is also given should you wish to sell the apartment.

Viewing is by appointment, between the hours of 10.30am and 5.00pm. Brochures were made available after the presentation.
6. NEW CANCER CENTRE
The presentation was given by Dr Lara Alloway, Clinical Director at Basingstoke & North Hants Hospital, who is responsible for all cancer services at Basingstoke, Winchester and Andover. She wanted to explain how services were going to be improved.
1 in 3 people will have cancer at some time in their lives.  Everybody in the room will be touched by cancer in some way. It is now an illness we can treat; some people will be cured and many others can live for years with cancer. It is also possible to improve the experiences of those who contract cancer, with chemotherapy, operations and other treatments. Phase 1 of the new hospital will further improve the experience for those suffering with cancer.
At present, people being treated have to travel to Southampton or Portsmouth, the treatment takes a few minutes but, with the travelling, can take all day which is not very good for people who probably are already feeling very tired and adds to the stress. Sometimes, as many as 30 treatments were required (every day for 6 weeks).
There is a need for more Radiotherapy units; there is a need for two more in this region and is has been agreed that they will be in North Hants. Cancer treatments are changing, if you were having chemotherapy, you had to be admitted to hospital but now it is day care and it can also be done in the home with a mobile chemotherapy machine.  We also want people to take care of themselves i.e. diet exercise etc. and want to provide this in one place.

This new centre will provide all treatments, palliative care, radiotherapy and chemotherapy, core therapies and other supportive care, all in the one place.  It will be less daunting than the present hospital, with far less stress. There will be light and airy corridors, places to meet with other people or, if you would rather be on your own, this is also possible. There will be facilities for family members, hairdressers and therapy treatments for your wellbeing, to make you feel special.

We want this to be a WOW building providing dignity and privacy; it will be open by 2014 and sited behind the ARK building. It will treat up to 45% of people requiring therapy. Lara showed a map with the various locations, the aim being that no-one should have to travel more than 45 minutes for treatment. 
Phase 2 will be an integrated cancer centre with 2 linear accelerators and will be under construction in 2015, opening in 2016. It will be on a different site. 92% of the local population will be treated with only very special cases having to go to London. We had a competition for the design of the building and the 131 entrants were whittled down to 36; DDP was the winner. The Architect and Designer are both local people who won.  It is tailor-made for your needs to reduce stress and provide support in a tranquil environment.

The NHS is funding 25% of the £20million project.  We have asked for charity funding and we have to do a lot of fund raising. ARK and Radcam are raising money for us. We have raised £45,000 so far.  Basingstoke Gazette is working with us.
It is a fantastic and exciting development. If anyone wishes to donate our website is:- admin@arkcancercharity.org.uk, Tel:- 01256 360419.
Q:  Where will it be located?
A:  Phase 1 will be behind the ARK building
Q:  Is there any indication about the location of phase 2, bearing in mind transport?
A: Discussions with landowners are in progress.
Q:  What will happen to the old building?
A:  It will become a diagnostic unit as new machines are moved into Phase 2.
7. OPEN FORUM MEETINGS AND OTHER MATTERS 

GF said that the committee would be continuing to provide speakers to cover interesting, relevant and important topics, including the Fire Service and recycling in Basingstoke. The next Open Forum meeting would be held on 14th August.

The last New Age Kurling session of the season would be on Monday 1st July in the Carnival Hall. The new season would start in September.

GF reminded everyone about the Variety Show which, this year, features the Olde Tyme Professional Theatre Company, from the New Forest, who will present their latest production, The Swinging Sixties Show. Tickets will be available by the next Open Forum meeting.

He went on to mention the Tea Dance at Aldworth Science College on Thursday 25th July, tickets will cost £5, to include a welcome drink and afternoon tea.
Finally, GF said that the Forum had taken up the issue regarding which shops in Festival Place do or do not accept the gift cards. Gerald would provide further details shortly.

8. EVENTS REPORT & HHFT REPORT 

The Secretary, Gerald Merritt (GM) gave an update on the trips. Waterperry Gardens had been an excellent day, with two coaches going and the first of the canal boat trips also went well. There were still some places on the National Arboretum trip although the David Austin trip was fully booked. 

The Poole and Brownsea Island trip would now be on 22nd September with the Hawk Conservancy on 11th October. The Xmas shopping trip will be to Petticoat Lane on 24th November. There were still some places on the Thursford and New Year Trips.

GM reminded members that he was on the board of governors for the HHFT and, if anyone had any problem with Basingstoke Hospital, to let him know. He asked people to ignore the adverse publicity from the Mid Staffs report as this situation did not apply to Basingstoke. If anyone wanted to make a donation to the ARK fund, he would be happy to take it and pass it on.
With regard to the acceptance of the Festival Place gift cards, you had to ask at the Information Desk who could provide a list of those shops which did NOT accept the cards. Not very satisfactory as we consider a list should be provided without asking.

9. CLOSE OF MEETING 
Before closing, GF said that collection tins were on the tables in the side room where lunch was served and donations were most welcome. The meeting closed at 12.40pm.
Diane Anderson – Committee Member
Graham Finlayson - Chairman[image: image1.png]
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